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Welcome from the Principal  

Welcome to this issue of the Bower Park Academy (BPA) Newsletter. 

I am writing to wish you a happy holiday and New Year for 2022. I hope that you and your family are safe 

and healthy throughout the festive season. 

At the end of a very busy term, in many ways disrupted by partial closure in this last week, I would like to 

thank the students for their hard work and achievements so far. I would also like to thank the staff for 

their enthusiasm, dedication and commitment, as well as parents and carers for your continued support 

of Bower Park Academy.  

There have been many successes this term, which are in the good news items. We had a wonderful 

response to the Christmas Shoe Box appeal, and I am sure the children receiving these gifts will be very 

appreciative. We continue to have huge success in the mathematics challenges, with one student getting 

a silver award in the senior challenge, despite only being in Year 9. Our sports teams have continued to 

have success this term, and it is good to see that after the disruption to team sports last year we have 

some normality. 

This term we have also had a lot of events going on in terms of careers and character development. Year 

10 and Year 11 had workshops by Humanutopia, we have had a revision technique session for Year 11 

students and parents, a post-16 careers fair and then last week a careers fair where we had many 

external providers coming to speak to students from all years about careers in their industry. Not only 

does this provide information for our students, but it also gives them practice and confidence to speak to 

people from different walks of life. 

 

COVID Matters 

We will be doing COVID testing at the start of term, and full details are in the newsletter. Please note, we 
have not been informed of any additional controls or restrictive measures for the new term, but we will 
be sure to put out a communication at the start of term clarifying any updates to our risk assessment and 

outlining any developments. At the moment I am assuming the use of face coverings in school will 

continue, but I will let you know if that position changes. 
 

Should your child test positive towards the end of the holidays, please email the results to 
bpacovidalert@elatschools.co.uk or report the result via the Test Register. 

 
I would like to wish you and your families a safe and pleasant break over the Christmas holidays. 

 

 

 

  

mailto:bpacovidalert@elatschools.co.uk
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Awards Assemblies 

This week we have had our end of term reward assemblies, and it was great to see so many students being 

recognised for their attendance, progress and effort. We also completed the draw for our praise point 

competition, with winners receiving an Amazon tablet; congratulations to all students who received a 

certificate or prize. 

The Kindness Awards went to the following students this half-term: 

Y7- Seymanur Altiner 

Y8- Ronnie Sinnot 

Y9- Freddie Bevan 

Y10- Isabelle Jackson 

Y11- Elesse Reed 

The Principal’s Special Recognition Award went to the following students this half-term 

Y7- Mollie Sutton 

Y8- Attila Portik Hegyi and Sophie Dugard 

Y9- Ruby Garel 

Y10- Ronnie Gage 

Y11- Maddie Burley, Jennifer Barthram and Concannon 

Well done to them all!  
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Start of Spring Term -Covid testing  

We will have a staggered start to the beginning of term, and will also be providing remote lessons to 
students in year groups not required to come for testing at that particular time. Arrangements for testing 

will be as below: 

 

Wednesday, 5th  January  

¶ 8.45am to 10.45am - Year 7 students invited to take a COVID test 

¶ 11am to 12.30 pm - Year 11 students invited to take a COVID test 

¶ 1.15 pm to 2. 30pm - Year 10 (Forms BOW) students invited to take a COVID test  

¶ Students in Years 8 and 9 will have live remote lessons via Teams all day 

¶ Students in Year 10 will have live lessons via Teams periods 1 and 2 only 

Thursday, 6th  January  

¶ 8.45am to 10.45am - Year 8 students invited to take a COVID test 

¶ 11am to 12.30 pm - Year 9 students invited to take a COVID test 

¶ 1.15 pm to 2. 30pm - Year 10 (Forms PAR) students invited to take a COVID test  

¶ Students in Years 11 and 7 should return to school as normal 

¶ Students in Year 10 will have live lessons via Teams periods 1 and 2 only 

Friday , 7th January  

¶ All students will be in school for face-to-face lessons unless they receive notification of a positive 

test result. 

Face Coverings 

Can you please make sure your child has a face covering with them when they come to school. Students 

and staff are required to wear face coverings in communal areas of the Academy, and this includes when 

using the corridors between lessons. Balaclavas are not allowed to be worn as face masks. Face 
coverings are also compulsory on public transport and in shops, so masks should be carried at all times. 

We endeavour to ensure all members of our Academy, staff and students, are kept safe, and your support 
is appreciated. 
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The Department for Education recommends that children aged 11 and over continue to wear face 

coverings when travelling on dedicated transport to school and college.  This guidance will apply to 

dedicated transport provided by the local authority, including commissioned taxis.  As you will be aware, 

Transport for London has also announced that the wearing of face coverings will be a condition of 

carriage, and pupils/parents should be advised to follow the TfL advice here: 

https ://tfl.gov.uk/campaign/face -coverings 

 

Christmas Appeal 

Over this festive period, the students and staff at Bower Park Academy helped wrap, fill and gift 75 shoe 

boxes for the S.M.I.L.E. London Christmas appeal. These boxes were filled to the brim with gifts for 

children living in poverty across Essex. We want to thank every student, parent and member of staff who 

helped make this charity appeal such a success. You have helped bring a smile to the face of a child this 

Christmas period. 

In addition to our Christmas appeal, Year 8 students have been collecting food donations to support the 

local food bank. We completed our first drop-off this month, and the food bank volunteers were 

delighted with the kindness and generosity of our students. This is a drive that will continue into the new 

year, bringing more food to the families in our community who are most in need.   

 

 

 

 

https://tfl.gov.uk/campaign/face-coverings
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Sports News 

Football  

On Tuesday, 16th November, the Under-15 girls’ team travelled to Brentwood Preparatory School for their 

tie in the National Cup. Our girls put on an excellent performance as they took the lead on 3 occasions with 

some fantastic goals.  However, the game ended in a 3-3 draw. The PE department commented that all the 

girls were amazing, the standard of the game was high and it was so exciting and, at times, hard to watch 

for both sets of staff and spectators.  The game was end-to-end and we had a great chance to win it with 

last kick of the game, but unfortunately the crossbar denied us. The game went to extra time and then 

penalties, where we couldn’t find the back of the net and were cruelly defeated. 

The girls were a credit to the academy and we would like to wish Brentwood Preparatory the best of luck 

for the rest of the competition.  This is the first time we have entered the National Cup, and it has been a 

very successful season with 4 out of 5 teams progressing through 3 rounds and making it to the last 64 

stage.  The year 7s are the last side left in competition and play FitzWimarc School for a place in last 32. We 

look forward to updating you in the future. 
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Badminton  

On Thursday, 18th November, our Under-14 and Under-16 teams played in the borough badminton 

finals.  Both age groups battled through their groups into the knockout phases, where we were beaten by 

the Coopersҩ !GEH9FQ 9F< Coborn School to finish as the 2nd best school in the borough.  Well done to 

the students who took part. This is an outstanding accolade. 
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Multi -Sports 

Eight children ranging from years 7 to 11, alongside Miss Orisakiya, Miss Anderson and Mr Erisen 

attended a panathlon event at Drapersҩ Academy in November. The day consisted of the children 

travelling around the facility participating in 9 multi-sports activities, trying to gain as many points in 

each as possible. The Bower Park team performed amazingly the whole day, managing to come first in 3 

of the 9 events, and then taking the overall 2nd place trophy home! The children had a fantastic time and 

we are extremely proud of every single one of them!  
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Senior Maths Challenge 

 

!GF?J9LMD9LAGFK LG L@=  GO=J .9JC ;9<=EQ HMHADK O@G J=;=AN=< 9O9J<K AF L@AK Q=9JҩK 1=FAGJ

Mathematics Challenge, run by the UK Mathematics Trust (UKMT) National Competition.  

A special mention must go to pupils Max Lawman and Quincy Lewis, who received Bronze, and Iannis 

Stanuti, who received Silver and Best in School. This is particularly impressive as the competition 

involves only Years 12 and 13 level mathematics.  

 

 

 

Careers Fair 

On the 10th of December, we welcomed over 40 guests to take part in our annual careers fair.  Students 

from all year groups had an opportunity to speak to representatives from a number of different 

professions, colleges and universities.   All our guests said that our students were polite and asked 

insightful questions.  Students were able to explore the future options available to them, and the 

feedback from them has been really positive.  We look forward to working with our partners next year for 

some additional workshops and taster sessions. 
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Many thanks go to the following: 

Metropolitan Police, Project Centre Ltd, Help Handz Family Contact Centre, New City College- Havering, 

Boeing, South Essex College, Transport for London, East London Arts & Music, Rogan Productions, 

Barking & Dagenham College, Home Office, London School of Management Education (LSME), Royal 

Veterinary College, Final Checks Makeup and Hair Academy, AccessHE, BT, Robert Clack Beauty 

Academy, Royal Veterinary College, Rooff,  Amazing Apprenticeships, IC Training Centre, North East 

London Foundation NHS Trust (NELFT), London Design and Engineering UTC and Big Creative Education. 
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Mobile Phones 

The school will not accept any responsibility for any loss or damage to 

mobile phones, headphones, earpods or any other electronic devices.  In 

line with the advice issued by the Metropolitan Police, the Department of 

Health and the Department for Education, the school strongly discourages 

students from bringing mobile phones and electronic devices to school.  We 

do so because these are valuable items that can be lost and because they 

place students at serious risk of becoming victims of crime and online 

bullying.  To prevent any disruption to learning, if a student brings a mobile 

phone or other electronic device to school, it must be switched off and kept 

out of sight once the student is on the school premises.  It cannot be used 

during the school day, including breaktime and lunchtime, or whilst leaving 

school at the end of the day.  It cannot be used anywhere on the school site.  

If a mobile phone or electronic device is seen or used on the school 

premises at any time up until the end of the school day, it will be 

confiscated by the member of staff in accordance with the Department for 

Education advice on Searching, Screening and Confiscation. 

 

Uniform Reminder  

We would like to thank parents for their support with school uniform. The huge majority of students are 

very smart and parents have been very cooperative when called to discuss any issues. There have been 

very few issues with shoes, hoodies, make-up, false nails and lashes, and we thank you for your support 

with this. Details of the correct uniform can be found in the parent pastoral booklet which is on the school 

website on the link below: 

Parent-Pastoral-Booklet.pdf (bowerpark.co.uk) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bowerpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Parent-Pastoral-Booklet.pdf
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Equipment Reminder  

Please ensure that your son/daughter comes to school with: 

Â Two working black pens 

Â A purple pen 

Â A ruler 

Â A highlighter 

Â A glue stick 

Â A mathematical set 

Â A scientific calculator 
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School Calendar 2021/2022 

Please note that some of the parentsҩ evening dates have changed. The new dates are below. 

Spring Term 2022 

Half-term 3:  Tuesday 4th January 2022 to Friday 11th February 2022 

Half-term break:  Monday 14th February 2022 to Friday 18th February 2022 

Half-term 4:  Monday 21st February 2022 to Friday 1st April 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

Half-term 5:  Tuesday 19th April 2022 to Friday 27th May 2022 

Half-term break:  Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 3rd June 2022 

Half-term 6:  Monday 6th June 2022 to Thursday 21st July 2022 

INSET days 

4th January 2022 and 27th June 2022 

Parentsҩ Meetings 

Wednesday 12th January 2022 Year 10 

Wednesday 26th January 2022 Year 8 

Wednesday 9th March 2022 Year 9 

Wednesday 16th March 2022 Year 11 

Wednesday 30th March 2022 Year 9 options evening 

Wednesday 6th July  2022 Year 7 

 

 


